Nov. 21, 2010
SENT VIA FAX TO, 416-440-7656

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

27" Floor, 2300 Yonge St.
Toronto, Ont. M4P 1E4

Dear Board Secretary: File No. EB2010-0137 Milton Hydro Distribution Inc.
Request for Delivery Charge Increase

Again, | am requesting the above matter, before the Board, be suspended pending
clarification and evidence that the Board has followed legislation and rules as st out in
the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 and the Statutory Powers Procedure Act, as well
as clarification of contradicaiory statements made by the Ontario Energy Board.

In the Board’s November 19, 2010 letter, the statement is made, “no decision has yet
been made as to whether the Board will hold a written or oral hearing " This
contradicts the published notice in the Sept 23™, 2010 issue of the Milton Champion
where the statement reads: “The Board intends to proceed with this application by way
of a written hearing....” Clearly the decision has been made by the Board as to the
process which will be followed in these hearings. I would ask for a explanation

for this apparent contradiction.

Further, 1 would like the Board 10 present some evidence that the Milton Champion, in
which the notice for delivery charge increase was published on Sept. 23", 201Qis the
highest paid circulation in the Milton Hydro Distribution Inc.’s service area.

Legislation requires adequate notice of hearing. There is nothing adequate with a one
time notice published in a local paper, and then giving only 10 days for the public to
respond. Anyone who does not respond within 10 days is restricted from actively
participating.

The technical conference which has been scheduled on December 3, 2010 in Toronto
cannot be considered fair nor a public process. This technical conference should be held
in the community which is affected by the proposed increase. This would at least allow
the public 1o attend.

Yours truly
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